MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, AUGUST 31, 2018
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, August 31, 2018, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on August 10, 2018 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. Working with DNR on the Cap Project for Fifi Island. We will add more rocks to help with building up the island.  2. The preliminary report was submitted on the Cheniere Bayou Thunder Project and recommendations were made to use bags filled with rocks for the base of the breakwaters to help with poor soil conditions.   3. Duhon received the cutter and we will be able to see a test of the cutter sometimes this week.   4. The grass looks good and helped us perform the levee survey on August 16, 2018.  5. The Elmer’s Island Lease Agreement has been signed and will track the cost involved with this new project. 

6 The levee board permits are all up to date and will inform board when they have to be renewed.  7. Working with NOAA to insure all rock breakwaters will be in the aids to navigation thereby informing the boating public on new breakwaters. 8. The general engineering contract needs to be amended. Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to amend the general engineering contract adding $40,000.00 to the total contract.
President Camardelle stated that met with the Lower Mississippi Valley Flood Control and took the river boat tour from Morgan City to Krotz Springs and spoke with the Federal Delegation and other levee board commissioners along the way. Mr. Camardelle stated that the annual Lower Mississippi Valley meeting will be held in Washington on October 1 – 3, 2018 and he is planning on attending these meetings. He thanked the Town of Grand Isle with working together by using our equipment and their personnel to get more jobs completed internally. The telephone is starting to ring on help and assistance on the new airport. Will set up a meeting with DOTD Secretary Shawn to begin plans and seek funding for the new airport. Mr. Camardelle will apply for Capital Outlay for asphalt for the airstrip. We are in the middle of hurricane season and want everyone to be alert and be prepared. We view a demonstration of the muscle wall yesterday. The state has a contract for the muscle wall if needed. He thanked Jefferson Parish Councilmembers Templet and Roberts, Parish President, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, Federal Delegation Graves, Scalise, Cassidy and Kennedy, WLF, Governor and staff on helping to work on the airstrip and more segmented rock breakwaters and a levee system on the island. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to authorize the secretary to open a new checking account in the amount of $50,000.00 for the Elmer’s Island airport to keep better accounting of the money needed to start this project.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

Mr. Chris Hernandez was recognized and stated that dirt is needed on the Hebert Levee and Santiny Lane levee and also wanted to thank the board for purchasing the bob cat and for giving the town permission to use it when needed. Mr. Hernandez has been cutting the town right of ways on the beach using the bobcat.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve to purchase 8 loads of dirt for Santiny Lane levee and Hebert levee.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:01 p.m.
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